
 

 

 

On your property 
For most homeowners, the sewer system will connect to existing septic systems. The main 
change to the homeowner’s system will involve installing a pump in the septic or holding tank, 
and running a service pipe to the sewer connection valve at the property line.  
 
If you have a two-cell/dual-compartment septic tank in good condition and shown to be water-
tight, it will be compatible with the new sewer system. If you have an older tank, you may be 
required to have a new septic tank installed. Holding tanks in good condition can often be 
converted into a compatible two-cell tank.  
 
If you currently have a septic field, it will be disconnected from your septic tank and left as is. 
The liquid that was being discharged to your septic field will now be pumped to the East Selkirk 
Lagoon. 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
Contractors 
As you prepare to hook up to the new sewer system, your contractor will be an extremely 
helpful source of information. Your qualified contractor can help you determine the work 
required and costs for that work, as well as making sure all requirements including inspections 
are met. 
 
It is important that the contractor you hire has the right training and experience for the work so 
that they can ensure your side of the property is prepared to connect properly for a seamless 
transition to hooking up to the sewer system.  
 
We cannot recommend a specific contractor but below is a list of contractors licensed by the 
City of Winnipeg that are qualified to do the works in the RM. Or as otherwise approved by the 
RM of St. Clements. 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 
The RM of St. Clements does not guarantee, and does not accept any liability or responsibility 
for work performed or other actions taken by licensed contractors. 
 
Hook up procedure 

1. Ensure that you receive specifications for installation from RM 
2. Choose your contractor and provide them with the list of specifications and 

requirements for the works done on your property 
3. Contact our Public Works department a minimum 48 hours prior to inspection before 

your contractor begins works. You can contact the office by submitting a service request 
(Category type: Public Works, Request type: Henderson Sewer Project), by email at 
info@rmofstclements.com or by phone at 204-482-3300 to schedule an inspection 

4. If further inspection is required, Public Works will let you know 
5. Once Public Works confirms that works have been completed to our specifications, we 

will turn on to connect the system 
6. Once the system is turned on you are now ready to begin using your new sewer system, 

billing would start at this time 
 
For more information, visit www.rmofstclements.com/sewer-connection-presale, phone 204-482-3300 or email 
info@rmofstclements.com 


